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From the Banquet Chairman 

I received many comments from alumni who 
attended the April Mass and luncheon saying 
how much they enjoyed themselves this year. 
Lots of compliments were given about the 
delicious meal and many loved Father Joe 
Newman and his homily. Even heard some 
say it was the "best ever" reunion! 
 
The alumni board would like to especially 
thank Kitty Root Handley '72 for donating 
several pieces of MMC memorabilia. 
The alumni, especially her classmates, en-
joyed seeing Kitty put on the beanie from her 
Freshman year along with a shirt that said 
Mary Manse College during the luncheon. 
(see photo below) Additional Banquet pic-
tures will be published in the Spring 2018 
MMC Alumni News. 

Board President Sends Greetings  
Greetings fellow alumni!  

As I write this, it is September 1 st  and the temperature is about 50, 

seems a tad cool for Labor Day weekend. But I can assure you the wa-

ter on the lake is glass smooth and the beautiful birds of summer are 

still here. It won't be long until they leave for their winter homes. That 

might be like several of you traveling to a warmer climate. If so, safe 

travels and may sunny skies be yours!  

This year we had a very successful banquet. As we said then, hopeful-

ly, you will come next year and enjoy the friendship, news and com-

radery always shared at the Mary Manse Banquet.  

Your MMC board has begun looking into the process to have a docu-

mentary produced about our beloved Alma Mater! This would be coor-

dinated by WGTE public television in Toledo.  

Another highlight of this month is Sister Mary Jo Koudelkaõs 65th  Jubi-

lee of becoming an Ursuline sister.  She works tirelessly for our alum-

ni. Always able and willing to assist the Board, she is a true friend for 

all of us. We wish her the very best as she celebrates her milestone.  

I know you have terriþc highlights and milestones of your own. As al-

ways, we hope you will share them with us. Enjoy this terriþc publica-

tion. It is for all of us, so that we can stay in touch and renew fond 

memories of Mary Manse College!  

See you at the Annual Alumni Spring Banquet, I hope!  

Mary Jim Sheets Stahl ô67 

Graduation Year End in a ñ8ò or a ñ3ò?  

Youôre in an Honor Class! 
Time to gather your classmates and make 
an effort to attend the Mary Manse Col-
lege Alumni Banquet on May 6, 2018,  
11 a.m. for Mass and 12 noon for Lunch-
eon, St. Ursula Academy, 4025 Indian 
Rd., Toledo, OH 43606.  

All alumni are invited to this Banquet. We continue to attract about 
80 members a year, although 500 of us live within 30 miles of the location 
for this banquet. We will make room for everyone! Gather a few 
classmates and join us for a beautiful Spring Luncheon. This will 
be the 43rd Alumni Banquet without our Mary Manse College.  
Turn this frown, upside down. Plan to attend our next banquet!  

An exciting new 
project is  

In the works  
for   MMC Alumni!  

Watch for all the  
details soon!  
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Rosemary Sadoski Allore ô67 and her husband celebrated 
their 50th Wedding Anniversary with a big Polish dinner 
following a Mass of celebration AND went on a cruise with 
the whole family! She is retired and they have three chil-
dren and eight grandchildren! 

Mary Stapleton Overly ô54 and husband, Jack, celebrated 
their 60th wedding anniversary on June 19, 2014. (ed. note: 
I have no idea how this information is appearing now. It 
must have been misplaced, standing up in the drawer I keep 
this correspondence in, or magically delivered by a white 
owl! Please accept my apology!) 

Kathleen Couturier Metzger ô68 has been married to her 
husband for 47 years and they have five grandchildren. She 
is a retired nurse and enjoys knitting, gardening and travel-
ing. 

Jan Swint Stickles '69, MMC Alumni Board member, was 

in the Toledo area this spring to visit family. The other 

Board members were so happy to see her at the  luncheon. 

She and her husband, Dave, moved from Perrysburg to Port 

St. Lucie, Florida. She also made a trip at the end of the 

summer to visit family and friends and several of us had 

dinner and catch-up time with her. 

Freda Lee Smith '73 served in the WAVES, after WW II 
took flying lessons and married her instructor who was a 
teacher at Macomber High School. They raised 5 children, 
and in her early fifties, she graduated from MMC and was a 
substitute teacher. She volunteered at many places especial-
ly Toledo Botanical Gardens.  Rest in Peace. 
(Note from Judy: ñFreda was a substitute teacher at our 
building, Luna Pier School, which is the Mason Consolidat-
ed School District.ò) 

Over Hill, Over Dale, Here Is What Was in the Mail  

The class of õ53 stays in touch via the internet and other news grapevines. 

At this writing, Rita Maier Sartor is in assisted living, lovingly supported by 

family. Mary Ellen Barry Bihn still lives in Northwood Ohio, while Mary 

Wuest Obert has moved to senior living not far from the Ursuline Center. 

Margaret Freidrich Fischer is still living at the family farm in Delphos, with 

attentive sons/families. Joyce Hurley Beaber and hubby remain in sunny 

Florida. Joyce reports to be in good health. Louise Poch Henehan is the ever

-loving caregiver for Jim, who is dealing with vision loss. Likewise Pat Ryan 

Kay is taking good care of Joe, way out in Brea, CA.  

Nancy Savage Coyle, also living far away in Crawfordsville, IN. Her large 

extended family visits her often and brings her to Toledo for Savage clan 

gatherings. She is also active in her parish. Dorothy Schlachter Zemper now 

resides at Genesis House, S. Reynolds Rd. I hear she still does her creative 

artwork.  

Sr. Jane Mary Sorosiak, OSF still does wonderful artwork, mosaics which 

are often featured in The Blade. Sr. Mary Alice Henkel, OSU lives at the 

Ursuline Center. Her poetry/literary quotes are often featured in the month-

ly Ursuline Associates newsletter.  

Sadly, since the last Newsletter, Mary Kassmann Fromme lost her husband, 

Edward.  

Yours truly is alive and well in Tiffin, with hubby Gene. I attend a weekly 

ecumenical bible study group and am still active in local Pax Christi chap-

ter. Ever the liberal arts major, I read a lot. I pour over the MMC Alumni 

Newsletter, enjoying every page! Keep it coming.  

Speaking for all my ômates, I send blessings, and sing the words, òMary 

Manse, remembering college dayséó 

Nanci Talpos Murdock ô68 Catches Up 

Mary C. Guyton Phillips ô53 Scribe  

It's been a long time since I was involved with the Board, and I should get 

back.  I hope all are doing well!  

Thought I'd give you an update on my life, here in Perrysburg. I taught for 

10 years, in Detroit, Otsego (Tontogany) and then at OLPH.  I then decided 

I needed a  change, so I went into nursing for 30 years.  Spent part of that 

time in hospitals (St. V's and Riverside); then became a school nurse for St. 

Mary Magdalene/Altar Schools, in Rossford.  They finally combined to form 

All Saints with a new school building.  I was there for 18 years and finished 

out my nursing at Libbey High School, Toledo.  I retired when they decided 

to close Libbey ð a very sad story.  I truly loved nursing in the schools 

where I could use both my teaching and nursing skills.  While at Libbey, I 

won a $75,000 grant from 'AFLAC Insurance' to start a new program on 

weight loss and management (90% of the students were overweight).  

Since I've retired, my husband, Rogan, and I have traveled to 10 European 

Countries and many of the Caribbean Islands.  

We have 2 children, Brant, who lives in Powell and works in Columbus, and 

Meigan who lives in Perrysburg and works for Hirzel Canning in North-

wood. 

As far as grandchildren go, we just had our 1 st,   (Finley Gail), on February 

5th  of this year.  It's too bad she lives in Powell, but at least it isn't as far as 

Charlotte, North Carolina where Brant used to live.  

I love to read, shop, study Church history, and travel, however we just rede-

signed our kitchen and bathroom and at this point have little money for 

travel.  I also had bilateral knee replacements, May 15th, so walking is a 

little bit slow.  

Hope to see everyone at the Banquet/Luncheon in 2018.  Take care of your-

self and tell everyone I said "hi".Nanci Talpos Murdock, '68  (See page 6 

for a very important message!)  

Jane Traser Hunter ó70 

Earns Volunteer Award 

The Holland Arbor #290 of the Gleaner Life In-

surance Company awarded their Holland Arbor 

Community Volunteer Award to Jane Traser 

Hunter ô70. Her arduous volunteerism encom-

passes the work of OLPH as money counter, 20 

years of Fish Fries, the Annual Rummage Sale, 

funeral luncheons and Grotto garden caretaker. 

This is supplemented by her work for Notre 

Dame Academy where she has been the JV/

Varsity Basketball scorekeeper for 25 years and 

works their Open House. She also is involved in 

the YES Project, and is on the MMC Alumni 

Board. In addition to the afore mentioned 

Award, she has received the OHSBCA Hall of 

Honor Award for Exemplary Service to OHIO 

High School Basketball. She is still teaching and 

became a grandmother for the ninth time in Jan-

uary 2017.  
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My sister and I are the daughters of Flora Wang Shiang, an 
alumni of Mary Manse who attended Mary Manse College with 

her sister Jessie. We recently went to China and met Jessie's adult 
children who knew about Mary Manse -- this visit rekindled an 
interest in our Mom's past her-story.  
 
The Shiang sisters came on a boat to Toledo from Qingdao, China 
in 1937 just as the war with the Japanese in China was heating up. 
Aunt Jessieôs memoir mentioned an apple tree in the courtyard that 
she liked to sit under.  
 
Do you know if your archived newsletters have any information 
about the sisters from that time? They were both musicians and 
one of our cousins mentioned that the graduation recital featured 
them singing and playing  
piano.  
Our mother often talked about the Lindeckers who were so kind to 
them, their daughter Janet was also a student at the school in the 
same time frame.  
Thanks so much,  
Julia Shiang and Elaine Shiang  

How the News Flows to the Editor  
From the St. Rose Bulletin. Mary 19, 2017    

I don't know her, do you?  (Judy)  
Early on, while she was yet a coed at Mary Manse 

College, Kathy Dusseau took to heart the lesson 

that service is key to the Christian life.  

"For 40 years I've been involved in the Catholic Dio-

cese in different capacities" she says. Now in her re-

tirement she donates her time four days a week as-

sisting in the school library at St. Rose Perrysburg, 

OH, doing everything from mending books to reading 

to the youngest children.   She says, "I enjoy being in 

a Christ -centered environment. Helping out is some-

thing I do. Little things add up. I've learned the val-

ue of what you do with your time matters."  

                                                              Kathy Dusseau  

(From Judy:) Long story short....the person in the St. 

Rose bulletin is one of our  LOST alumni....listed as 

Mary Veith Dusseau ó68, actually goes by Kathy 

Dusseau...was a day hop...was involved at OLPH for 

years, now  at St. Rose...her address has been the 

same for the last 47 years...so the mailman for some 

reason told us she was not living there...I sent her 

the last 2 newsletters...she does not do email but will 

send me something for our next issue, although what 

Mary Beth Dibling Rumer õ72  found in the 

bulletin was very nice.  

Gertrude Crampton inducted into  

Monroe County, MI Hall of Fame  
Gertrude Crampton taught  at Mason Consolidated 

Schools in Erie and at Mary Manse College . She 

earned her greatest recognition as an author of textbooks 

and storybooks including òNoises and Mr. Flibberty-Jibó 

and òYour Own Joke Bookó that she wrote in the Scholas-

tic Reader Line. For the Little Golden Book Series she 

wrote òTootleó (1945), Scuffy the Tugboató (1946) and 

òThe Large and Growly Bear.ó In 2001 òTootleó and 

òScuffy The Tugboató were ranked third and eighth re-

spectively, on the all -time best -selling hardback childrenõs 

book list worldwide. Jeremy Potterõs Backyard History  

eighth grade class at Ida Middle School nominated her for 

this honor. Potter noted òSheõs the most notable individu-

al at Ida worldwide. Her books in the field have sold 16 

million copies and 70 years later they are still in print.ó 

Excerpt from Monroe Evening News   

Fr. Fred J. Neitfeld, Mary Manse Faculty mem-

ber and a retired priest of the Diocese of Toledo, cele-

brated his 70 th  Anniversary of ordination in 2016. He 

resides in Plantation, FL where he does research and 

circulates Vatican directives and conservative/

orthodox articles to international clients.  

I am not sure to whom or how best to pass the news of my 

mother's passing.  My mom, Deirdre Ragan (nee 
O'Shaughnessy), graduated from Mary 
Manse in 1962.  Sadly, she passed away on May 
15th.  Mary Manse was a very important part of my mom's 
life and she continued to share stories of her times there 
until her final days.  Thanks to all who put the effort into 
the newsletter as it was nice to have around to help my 
mom reminisce about her days there. 
 
I notice that you include a notice of alumni who have 
passed in the newsletter and thought it would be good to 
share. 
Kind regards, Seamus Ragan 

òDear Susan Masztak ô63, Thanks for writing 

the beautiful message in the last MMC Newsletter. You 

expressed great ideas that we all need to remember at 

this time in our world. Keep writing and sharing your 

ideas. Pat OõHara Johnson ô57ó 

At the spring luncheon, the alumni were asked to write their email 

address on a sheet of paper that was passed around each table. 

Jackie Lopresto Seguin '52 wrote a note to Char Gleck-

ler Kreuz '55 "loved hearing about your musicals!" 

Kathleen Cranon Alexander ô73 was inducted 

into the Woodward High School Hall of Fame in 2017. Kath-

leen has inspired and developed talented artists for 40 years 

in Dallas, TX. She taught for the Catholic Diocese and was 

named Teacher of the Year. In 1999 she founded The Art 

Stop which became the premier childrenõs art school in Dal-

las. Providing scholarships and contributing to many commu-

nity events are part of their mission. You canõt spell heART  

without ART because ART remains in every heart.  

Kathleen reports that she has been married 42 years, has 2 

daughters, 5 grandchildren, and one great -grandchild. She 

also makes clay nativity sets and travels to New Mexico,  Dues Envelope Attached  



For All Physical Address Changes 

please contact  

   Val Myers 
   4045 Indian Rd. 
   Toledo, OH 43606 

OR 
vmyers@ursulinecenter.org 
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WEôVE MOVED 
Cynthia Adkinson Sheperak '71  

102 Oak St.  

Swanton, Ohio 43558  

 

Linda Recker Coleman '67 

65 Wolf Ridge Dr.  

Holland, OH   43528-9467 

  

Eugenia (Gene Ann) Vogel '55  

8580 Township Rd. 237, Apt. 234  

Findlay, OH   45840-8510 

  

Sue Smith Gehring - assoc 

1427 Van Buren St., Apt. 43  

Fostoria, OH   44830-1568 

 

Mary Jane Gerding Noll '57  

830 North Shore Dr. NE, Apt. 5B  

St. Petersburg, FL   33701 

 

Mary Joanne Carroll '59  

1510 Grand Ave  

Seattle, WA   98122-3524  

Patricia Linder Miles '67  

1634 Silver Birch Rd  

Williamstown, NJ   08094-2052 

 

Karen Hoover Masters '73  

828 Village Pkwy  

Waterville, OH   43566-1236 

  

Virginia Lalewicz Richards  '51  

1165 Chestnut St  

Clarion, PA   16214-1201 

  

Janelle Tynan  '64  

1039 E El Camino Real, Apt. 425  

Sunnyvale, CA   94087-7729 

  

Judith Fitzpatrick Bricker '68  

7511 Aloma Pines Ct  

Winter Park, FL   32792-3817 

 

Kay Ellen Voglewede '63  
5700 Williamsburg Landing Dr., Apt. 225  

Williamsburg, VA   23185-8074 

 

Paul Sullivan  

3501 Executive Pkwy., Apt. 301  

Toledo, OH  43606 

 

Mary Ann Bialecki Witt '75  

122 Kurlane St  

Fairhope, AL   36532-2748 

  

Continued on page 7  

Alumni  
May They Rest in Peace 

Jeanne E. Gulker Ahman ó48 
Eileen Hoban Towse '53 
Sr. Justine Hill, OSU '55 

Kathryn (Katie) Fleck Erhart '59 
Mary Elizabeth Westmeyer Serote '60 
Deidre O'Shaughnessy Ragan'62 
Joanne Dugan McHugh Lenkay '62 
Rosanne Peiffer Cristanetti ó67  
Sr. Marie Denise Hoffman OSU '69 
Charlene Cranon Gray ó72 
Margaret Odoms '73 
Freda Lee Smith '73 

Carole Coulson Loesch ó75 
Joan Machen Sweeney, assoc 
M. Catherine Hartmann, assoc 

Mildred "Carol" Gaynier Puhl, assoc 
Jackie Yoder 

Janice Zinser Holzemer 
Sr. M. Angelita, OSU (Mary Ann Abair} 
Sr. Mary St. Paul Czaporowski OSF  
Sr. Mary Joetta Sneider OSF 
Sr. M. Olivia Jazwiecki, OSF  

Sheila Hanna (SND nun for 20 yrs) 
Sr. Mary Leo Furlong, SND (Kathleen Elizabeth Furlong) 
Sr. Mary Magdaleva, SND (Dolores Elizabeth Camp) 

HUSBAND 
JoAnn Lautermilch Homan '52 
Mary Kassmann Fromme  ô53 
Patty Dudley Pastorek '68 

MOTHER 
Gina Mitchell Flowers '71 

BROTHER 

Carol Wasserman Sommers '51 

Marie Bergman LaPointe '71 

Joan Bergman Knight ô72 

Barbara Bergman '73 

SISTER 

Kathleen Cranon Alexander ó73 

FACULTY 

Sr. Justine Hill, OSU 

Monsignor Cleo Schmenk 

Thaddeus "Ted" McHugh 



Mary Manse Alumni News  

Published twice a year  

Sheila Griffin Falkenberg, ô69 

Editor  

Contributors  

Judy Biehler Miller, ô69 

Char Gleckler Kreuz ô55 

Susan Masztak ô63 

Many Mary Manse Alumni  

Ursuline Convent office staff  
 

Please send correspondence to  

Mrs. Sheila Falkenberg ô69 

2109 Heatherlawn Dr.  

Toledo, OH 43614     

OR 

MMCAlumniNews@gmail.com 

Go to this website, click on  

Publications, then the  

MMC Alumni Newsletter.   

http://www.toledoursulines.org/  

Mary Manse 
    College  
Alumni Newsletter 
Now On-line at Ursuline Website 

Address Service Requested 

The fee for this service from the post office 
has gone from $1.04 to $1.68. Each time we 

receive a correction,  
it costs $1.68  

Please send new addresses to  
Ursuline Development Office 

4045 Indian Rd. 
Toledo, OH 43606 
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MMCAlumniNews@gmail.com LOST ALUMNI  

The following member 

have become LOST 

since the  

2017 Spring Edition.  

Patricia Duck Wilcox '68  
 

If you know her  

address, please contact 

the Ursuline Center  Of-

fice,  

attn: Val Myers  

4045 Indian Rd.  

Toledo, OH 43606 

Ed note: This is great, on-

ly one missing member 

since the last NEWS!  

Three MMC Sisters Lose Brother, Friend Remembers  Sr. Justine 

Hill, OSU ô55 
Sister Justine Hill ó55, a 
leader in education and her 
religious community, the 

Ursuline Sisters of Toledo, died Wednesday at 
the Ursuline Center. She was 84. 
 
Most recently, Sister Justine was canonical 
treasurer for the Ursuline community. She was 
elected to separate three-year terms, in 1976 
and again in 1988, as general superior of the 
sisters. She helped the community as it built 
the Ursuline Center and moved from its previ-
ous mother house on Collingwood Boulevard.  

She received her bachelor's degree from Mary 
Manse College in 1955, when she started 
teaching at St. Ursula. Formerly known as 
Sister Thomas More, she made her final pro-
fession of vows in 1963. 
  
Sister Justine was academic dean of Mary 
Manse College and was part of a group that 
made sure all the school's records were in 
order when it closed. She also served as a 
consultant to the superintendent of the Catholic 
schools in the Toledo diocese. 
 
She had a master's degree from Mary Manse 

and pursued a doctorate in administration 

from the University of Toledo.  

(ed note: culled from official obituary)  
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ATTENTION: 
Plan to attend the Alumni Banquet on May 6, 2018, our 

45th anniversary. Please email me at  

lindajastrzemski@gmail.com  or Facebook at òLinda 

Jones Jastrzemskió. We can also get a small committee 

together to make sure everyone is contacted in time to 

attend. Let's make this a real good time. Ask anyone 

who has attended in the past and they will tell you how 

great it was to "pick up where we left off" years ago. 

Waiting to hear from you!  

                        Linda Jones Jastrzemski ô73 

CLASS OF 1973!  

Dancing to 'To Sir with Love' by Lulu, 
or 'Light My Fire' by the Doors?  Lis-
tening to Bobbie Gentry's 'Ode to Bil-
lie Joe', or, not to forget, 'Grooven' by 
the Young Rascals?  They were all 
playing on the radio and on different 
stages throughout the country that fall.  
We were busy getting our classes in 
order and some of us were moving into the dorm.  We were all re-
connecting with old friends that seemed like we hadn't seen in ages.  
Can you believe it?  That was 50 years ago!  It was a very busy time 
of the year! 

Just a short walk down Memory Lane, do you remember Sr. Lelia, 
Sr. Mary Caroline, Mrs. Overberg, Sr. Mary Louise and Sr. Mary 
Lawrence to name a few?  They were all there too, eager to welcome 
us back.  In our various classrooms we  were greeted by Mr. Hermil-
ler, Mr. McAngus, John Harrington, Ken Sawers, Frank Yesbick and 
David Carter, and of course we can't forget Frs. Sullivan, Wilhelm 
and Armstrong.  Just too many friends and instructors to include 
everyone. (Do you remember in Fr. Armstrong's Philosophy class 
when he'd take attendance calling out Barbara Looove's name?) 

We had a formal dance called "Scarlet Ribbons" just a few months 
after the start of our Senior year and a Western barbeque with enter-
tainment for the new Freshman.  Many of us joined Sodality, The 
Athletic Club, the Mary Manse Orchestra and College Choir with 
Mr. Carter (RIP). 

Also, do you remember when The Four Lads visited Mary Manse 
College, our Investiture Ceremony, the blessing of our College 
Rings in the basement of the dorm, sitting around in Urban Hall 
smoking and watching those playing basketball and doing some gos-
siping or studying while we were at it, going to the mandatory Tues-
day morning assemblies, drinking or bowling at the B and L, eating 

lunch at Charlie's Waffle and Pancake restaurant 
by the Ohio Theater, or eating some of Sr. Mon-
ica's wonderful food. 

These are just a few of the memories I still have 
of Mary Manse College.  All of the friends I 
made, both day students and dorm students, re-
main at the top of my days there.  I am sure you 
have many more to add to the list! 

We will be having OUR 50th reunion this May 
6, 2018.  We will start with an 11:00 Mass fol-
lowed by a luncheon, all at St. Ursula.  After 
lunch, there will be a short business meeting.  I 
am interested in any classmates who would like 
to get together for lunch, this fall or winter, to 
plan what we may like to do.  Suggestions so far 
include: a get together at St. Ursula, either be-
fore or after the luncheon, for conversation or a 
tour; dinner at a restaurant or someone's home 
or going to a bar, the night before; or any idea 
you may have.  Please make sure you mark the 
date on your calendar, even if you don't want to 
be on the planning committee.  We will be tak-
ing up a collection in honor of the Ursuline Sis-
ters, to give to them at the luncheon.  Feel free 
to contact me if you'd like to help or have any 
questions. 

Nanci Talpos Murdock, '68 

(419) 874-3719 

ncmurdock18@gmail.com 

Do You Remember The Fall of 1967? 

Char Gleckler Kreuz ô55 

Char is dressed for 

Mardi Gras and plays 

the trombone in The 

Sunshine Strollers at 

The Villages in Florida. 

They also wear clown 

costumes. Ten musical 

units performed for the 

Strawberry Festival 

held on February 23rd.  

At the Strawberry Des-

sert Contest, Char creat-

ed a strawberry cheese-

cake that won 2nd prize. 

She continues to write a 

weekly newsletter for 

family and friends, and 

her grandchildrenõs ac-

complishments are often 

highlighted.    

mailto:lindajastrzemski@gmail.com
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Continued from page 4  
 

Laetitia M. Parker Kaiser '49  

3651 US Highway 17, Apt 214  

Fleming Island, FL   32003-7135 

  

Jeanne Manley '54  

21 N Old Orchard Ave, Apt 316  

St. Louis, MO   63119-2669 

  

JoAnn Steger Hoffman '64  

523 Berwick Valley Ln  

Cary, NC   27513-3295 

  

Susan Wiedemann Crandall '63  

20 Winding Creek Pl  

Sylvania, OH   43560-4612 

  

Kathleen Knisely Grogg '65  

2412 Parkdale Ave  

Louisville, KY   40220-1077 

  

 Eugenia Rombach Vogel '55  

8580 Township Rd 237, Apt 222  

Findlay, OH   45840-8510 

  

Marilyn Wehri '66  

2200 Victory Pkwy, Apt 1801  

Cincinnati, OH   45206-2871 

Ruth Tekuelve Scott '70  

1812 SE  13th Terrace  

Cape Coral, FL   33990 

 

Elaine M.  Wehri Daly ô64 

2200 Victory Parkway, #1603  

Cincinnati, OH   45206-2871 

Barbara Osman Altenburger ô70 

2325 N. Watercrest Dr.  

Toledo, OH 43614 

Frances Baldasare ô63 

406 Chapman Way  

Lexington, OH 44904  

 

Joanne Karl '74  

30630 Drouillard Rd., Lot 255  

Walbridge, OH   43465-1520 

 

Gladys Krieger Kielar '77  

11737 Savannah Lake Blvd.  

Whitehouse, Ohio 43571  

 

Therese (Teri) Bercher Thourot '77  

1729 Perth  

Toledo, Ohio 43607 

TREASURERõS REPORT Patricia  OõHearn  Shaw ô70 

                      MMCDXIII*   

By pushing pen into silent paper  

Words can bring on a sob or prompt a laugh  

Recalling some singular sweet caper  

More clearly than a dull old photograph.  

The patient paper waits for pen in hand  

To chronicle nostalgic college days.  

You must know whatõs in great demand- 

Your pen to turn a phrase that will amaze.  

Call back a memory thatõs dear to you. 

Rewind mind to one best of times and place.  

I know oneõs hard to choose from quite a few. 

The empty paper listens, fill its space.  

You donõt have to write like a Ph.D. 

Your notes will make great songs, I guarantee.  

 

* Mary Manse College Collingwood address (2413)  

Latest Inspiration from  

Susan Masztak ô63 


